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25 members of the Korean Association in Germany visited the Cheon Jeong Gung Museum on October 9. 

 

True Mother welcomed this visit and presented cups and ginseng tea to the visiting members. 

 

The only blessed family and member of the Unification Church Mr. Je-hyeon Yu, President of Korean 

Association in Germany, brought other members of the association to Chung Pyung Holy Ground. 

 

The members first gathered to the CEO room of the CheongShim International Youth Center and listened 

to a lecture by Rev. Myeong-gwan Lee, Director of Planning and Education, Chung Pyung Heaven and 

Earth Training Center, about the Chung Pyung Holy Ground and then watched a video titled 'Rev. Moon's 

Life and Peace Unification Rallies'. 

 

Then, Rev. President Man-no Kim introduced the life achievements and ideal of True Parents of Heaven, 

Earth and Humankind. 

 

The members listened to the lecture and then visited the Cheon Jeong Gung Museum were very impressed 

by the size of Chung Pyung Holy Ground and for its facilities. 

 

There were several leaders of Christianity among the visitors but they were astonished by the Holy 

Ground, 'I never thought that such place existed in the country side' and everybody agreed that this place 

will become a beautiful landmark of Korea. 

 

 

 


